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The new Water Supply (Safety and Reliability) Act 2008 has provisions that begin on 1 July 2008 (i.e. next week) that affect how infringement notices offences and fines are issued. Among other things, the Act relocates chapter 3 of the Water Act 2000 to the Water Supply Act. There are currently a number of infringement notice offences and infringement notice fines for service provider related offences against the Water Act prescribed in schedule 5 of the State Penalties Enforcement Regulation 2000 (SPER). 

As a consequence of the relocation of the service provider arrangements from the Water Act to the Water Supply Act, amendments to SPER were needed to simply align the penalty infringement notice offence provisions under SPER with the new provisions under the Water Supply Act. The amendments will ensure that local governments who are service providers can continue their current compliance actions relating to breaches of requirements of service providers by way of penalty infringement notice. This includes for example, breaches of service provider water restrictions or water efficiency management plan provisions.

The necessary amendments include, in general:

· replacement of the relevant references to the Water Act with reference to the Water Supply Act; and

· inserting a table of offences under the Water Supply Act as “PIN” offences, reflecting the relocated Water Act offences into the Water Supply Act.

Local governments who are service providers will need to make administrative changes to implement these changes, for example: information systems, infringement notice offence and fines ticket books.  As of 1 July 2008, any infringement notice offences and fines must be issued for the offence under the Water Supply Act, and NOT the Water Act.  Issuing of infringement notice offences and fines for offences under the Water Act on or after 1 July 2008 will be invalid.

There is however, an exception for South East Queensland.  For SEQ councils who need to implement a Commission restriction under the Water Act, the infringement notice offence will continue to relate to s360ZE(4) of the Water Act and not the Water Supply Act.  The following SEQ local governments are currently (as at 25 June 2008) implementing Commission water restrictions under the Water Act: Brisbane City, Gold Coast City, Ipswich City, Lockyer Valley Regional Council, Logan City, Moreton Bay Regional Council, Scenic Rim Regional Council and Somerset Regional Council.

If you require further information please contact please contact:

Josephine McNaughton, Senior Policy Officer, Natural Resources and Water on (07) 3247 5868,

Mark Piorkowski, Manager, Roads, Transport and Infrastructure (3000 2226 : mark_piorkowski@lgaq.asn.au), or 

Rob Fearon, qldwater  (3252 4701 : rfearon@qldwater.com.au
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

This message may be passed on to interested individuals and organisations.

To add your name to the distribution list, email “subscribe” to hgold@qldwater.com.au
To remove your name from the distribution list, email “unsubscribe” to hgold@qldwater.com.au 

Visit qldwater at http://www.qldwater.com.au/ 
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